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Dear Alessandro:

In our last friday conversation I provided you with information on the

current plans in south america to implement HFDL. One of them is a network

to be implemented by Brazil with the assistance of ARINC and the second

proyect is a ARINC HFDL station in Santa Cruz, Bolivia  as part of a

worldwide ARINC system.

Concerning the Brazil proyect we will ask Brazil to provide views concerning

the same and the frequencies to be asigned for the stations. I personally

assume that mainly frequencies from the RDARAs 13C, 13K and  13J would be

used although frequencies from MWARAs SAM and SAT could be also used.

In relation with the proyect in Bolivia, ARINC is testing the frequencies

6628 from the RDARA 13D ans 6685 from the plan of Appendix S26???.

Regarding HFDL implementation although any frequency from Appenddix S27

could be used, the implementation should be coordinated, in order to

eliminate harmfull interference for voice and data transmisions. I think

that HF voice and data services sharing the same frequency allowment plan is

not so easy to implememt if it is left alone to the bilateral coordinations,

without having a management on the matter by ICAO.

In conection with the above, please note that in the CAR/SAM Plan (FASID

Table CNS 2A) there are planned voice and data HFcommunications. The voice

services are planned as before taking into account the ICAO network

designators affecting the corresponding MWARAs to assign frequencies to the

HF aeronautical stations, but for the HFDL frequencies were not assumed any

planning because at that time the matter was confuse.

Considering the HFDL proyects in Southamerica (Bolivia and Brazil) in

respect to Bolivia I have doubts if  the frequencies of the RDARA 13D should

be used for the whole southmerica coverage, as intended by ARINC, and if

frequecies from the MWARA SAM is added to obtain coverage, which

interference problems would cause for those aeronautical stations using the

same MWARA SAM frequencies. Considering this fact I think that we should

introduce some planning criteria to share the same frequency allotment plan

for voice and data and not to left uncontrolled the situation of frequency

assignments for voice and HFDL. In this regard, perhaps the AMCP WG-F could

initially approach the problem. As an idea, maybe in the CAR/SAM FASID in

order to rationalize the HF AM(R)S plan, we should revise the way  how the

current HF assignments to the aeronautical stations are made for voice

services with the intentions to find specific frequencies for HFDL services.

Your views on the above would be much appreciated.

Best regards

Carlos.

PD:     Alessandro I received the Report of the WGE/8 meeting (HF data link)

thanks.

